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Brent Curtis O’Dell, P.E

AMEC Environmental & Infrastructure, Inc.
200 American Metro Blvd, Suite 113
Hamilton, NJ 08619

RE: Dewatering at37-30 & 37-80 REVIEW AVENUE
Block #312, Lot #s 41 & 69
Borough of Queens

Dear Mr. O’Dell:

We are in receipt of your revised dewatering submission dated November 14, 2014,
requesting permission to temporarily discharge up to 36,000 gallons per day (gpd) of
groundwater continuously for a period of one year, during remediation through an existing
6” diameter (dia.) connection to the 12”dia. combined sewer in Review Avenue between
37th Street and Railroad Avenue in the Borough of Queens.

Based upon the information, schematic and analytical data submitted, you are hereby
authorized to obtain DEP permit to temporarily discharge, during remediation up to
36,000 gallons per day (gpd) of groundwater for a period of one year at the rate not to
exceed 0.06 cubic feet per second (cfs) as specified in your submission to the combined
sewer at the above mentioned location. . The Industrial Inspections and Permitting Section

have given you approval for this dewatering discharge (C-5652) by the letter dated
October 8, 2014.

The discharger shall indemnify and hold the City harmless for any damage or liability
incurred by the City due to the dewatering and in the event that the discharger results in
overloading the capacity of the discharge sewer. See the copy of the special Indemnity
Agreement attached, to be signed and filed with the discharge permit application.

Please note that no dewatering permit will be issued until the payment is made to the
Bureau of Customer Services for groundwater discharge into the New York City
Wastewater System in accordance with the Water and Wastewater Rate Schedule
established by the New York Water Board.

If you have any further questions concerning this matter, please contact Mr. Suresh Kumar
at (718) 595-5205.

Very truly yours,

(" James A. Luke, P.E., Chief
Permitting & Compliance



Special Indemnity Agreement
For temporary groundwater discharge in the City sewer sytem

(Present Date)
Commissioner Location:  _3%-30 Reviews Netwur
Department of Environmental Protection isi .
59-17 Junction Boulevard _Guetwns, N1/
’

Corona, NY 11368

Re: Dewatering Permit

Dear Commissioner:

(Property Owner) hereby agrees to indemnify and to save harmless, to the fullest extent
permitted by law, the City of New York, the New York City Depariment of Environmental
Protection (hereinafter referred to as the “City”) and their respective offices, representatives,
agencies, contractors, servants, and employees from and against any and all claims, suits,
actions, proceedings, and losses that may arise after the date of this agreement from the
construction, maintenance, operation, or use of any sewer connection (direct or indirect) to the
City Sewer System for the purpose of dewatering,

In addition it is noied that the City is held harmless due to any harmiul side effects of
lowering the Water Table such as but not limited to impact of drawdown on the perimeter of the
site, salt water intrusion, movement of contaminated groundwater, backflow due to surcharge of
outlet sewer and effect on any wetlands.
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